RED CREEK VOLUNTEER FIRE & RESCUE


Minutes of the Board of Directors meeting, held on March 7, 2022, at Larry and Tressa’s house located at 1356 W. Avenida Del Oro, Pueblo West, Colorado, 81007.
Board Members Present: Tammy Toxvard, Kennette Oldham, Julie Donohue, Larry Frazier, Tressa Frazier, and Bill Hokanson. 
Board Members Absent:  None
Firefighters Present:  Justin Youngren, Jim Hurzeler, and Jamie Brown
Guests Present: 
Call Meeting to Order:  

President Kennette Oldham called the meeting to order at 6:43 pm.

Minutes of Previous Meetings:  

The minutes of the previous board meeting held were read by Kennette.  Kennette motioned to accept the January 3rd minutes as presented and the motion was seconded by Julie.  Kennette motioned to accept the January 31st minutes as presented and the motion was seconded by Tammy. The motions carried unanimously.
Treasurer’s Report:
Bill gave a verbal Treasurer’s Report and a copy was sent by e-mailed to all of the board members. A motion was made by Tammy and seconded by Julie to approve the report.  The motion carried unanimously.
Fire Chief’s Report:  

Chief Youngren submitted his monthly report. Justin spoke about making the firefighter appreciation dinner an annual gathering. Hazmat training will be offered by Beulah Colorado for 5 days in Pueblo West, 11 firefighters participated in S130- 190 training in Westcliff., there will be another S130 – 190 class that will be offered later. A motion was made by Bill and seconded by Tammy to approve the Chief’s report. The motion carried unanimously.
Medical Report:  
Chief Youngren submitted his monthly Medical report with few calls for the month.  Justin discussed in detail his report verbally with the members present. 
Old Business:
·  Gravel Locos has increased the bicycle ride to 170 miles. They will be coming to the fire department March 8th at 10:00 am. Encouraging everyone to come in support. The department would like to use the money for an addition and add fresh water cistern to the firehouse and put in a sewer tank. 
New Business:  

· Annual meeting will be June 4 at 10 am located at the fire department. We will have a breakfast including eggs, pancakes and sausage.
Next Board Meeting:  

The next board meeting will be April 4, 2022 at 6:00 pm, the meeting was changed to April 11 at 6:00 pm, at Julie Donohue’s house located at 2378 Bronquist Rd, Pueblo, Colorado, 81005. Tammy motioned to adjourn the meeting and Kennette seconded. The motion carried unanimously. 
Meeting Adjourned at 7:49 pm.
